Thank you for your note of the 9th instant.

I am accepting membership on the honorary committee of basketball coaches in connection with the Maismith Memorial.

There is another matter to which I wish to call your attention, and that is in regard to the grading of our intramural field. On June 28th I wrote Mr. C. G. Bayles concerning this, and sent a copy of my letter to Raymond Nichels. Since I have had no reply to my letter to Mr. Bayles I felt I should call the matter to your attention.

the intramural field using the \$500.00 allotted for this purpose by the two student councils. Mr. Bayles at that time advised against it saying that the Chancellor was asking for an appropriation of several thousand dollars to grade this field properly. Is there such an appropriation for this grading? If so, I believe we should make use of it now. If not, then it seems to me that the student council momey should be used to put the field in as good a shape as possible.

I shall appreciate hearing from you at your early convenience.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH